Minutes of the McDill Lake Protection and Rehabilitation Q2 Commissioners Meeting held at  6:00 PM on May  4th, 2023 Ben Franklin Jr High

Meeting called to order on 5/4/2023 at 6 pm by President Krista Olson
Board of Commissioners present: Krista Olson, Carl Rasmussen, Joe Senn, Excused: Tracy Arnold Keely Fishler (city appointed representative)
Financial Update

The balance for the bank accounts reflects the full collection of tax payments for the year. The automatic leveler bill arrived and will be paid this week. The financial report didn’t reflect the payment on the garbage truck and a few other payments. Motion for approval Senn seconded by Rasmussen, financial report approved. 
Announcements
Saige Stanchik has turned in her resignation for secretary, no one else wanted to take over the remainder of her term.
Mike Phillips announced the McDill Carp Tournament for July 15.  We will need volunteers to help, and perhaps add some food stops along with raffles and a 50/50. We need donations also for the raffle.

Dredging Project Update

Michels corp has their equipment in the shop and it will hopefully be ready for setting in during the second half of June. Earth Inc will continue to remove sand from the pit.

Spring 2023 Chemical Treatment
The map of areas was displayed and discussion was held on which areas to treat. Procellacor was treated last fall in the School st bay and so far the results look good.  It was suggested to treat the North and South channels along with the area across from south channel with Procellacor, and then treat the area by Wellington homes with diquat. The north half will not be treated due to the dredging project.  
Summer Harvesting Update
The insurance payment came in to the City of Stevens Point, but for a lot less than what was hoped for. The grant for the harvester purchase was also cut from 50% to 30 % for this round. If the city waits until the June grant round the payment would potentially be 50%. If the city waits the length of time for construction of a new harvester would be 12 months and would be too long for the 2024 season also. The city has not returned calls or emails to Keely and the Lake District on questions about the status.  A meeting is being held with the mayor on May 10 to figure out the future of harvesting.  Staffing, putting dock in and planning for a normal season are still on track. If we only have one harvester the plan will be to run the harvester 2 shifts 7 days a week. If we get a rental harvester then we will attempt to balance less hour on the rental harvester as the cost would be projected to be $30,000 for the summer. If the city is unwilling to pay for the rental cost which would apply towards the purchase the next steps would be to reach out to figure out how to fund the costs potentially with asking homeowners to pay in extra voluntarily.  
Carp Tournament Fundraiser
Mike Phillips announced that he is putting together a carp tournament for July 15. There will be an entry fee for boats, and the prize money will be then a percentage return of the entry fees.  Raffles will also be done and we will be looking for raffle donations.  We can also attempt to add a 50/50 and food stops to also add some revenue for the day. Volunteers will be needed to help out with the tournament and can reach out to Mike.
Underwater Land Purchase:

The land purchase and titling is complete, and now the Lake District can offer the opportunity for homeowners to correct any discrepancies in lot lines that do not go to the waters edge.  Joe Senn verified that all properties are considered waterfront by the city, even if the lot lines are correct. After discussion it was agreed that the Lake District will send letters to homeowners to allow them to have the opportunity to adjust their lot lines. Homeowners will be responsible for all expenses for surveying, title work, etc. Only the correction and extension of the property to the ordinary watermark with be done.  Motion by Carl Rasmussen, seconded by Mike Phillips to extend the correction offer, and approved by all. 
The next meeting will be held on September 14 at 6 pm Ben Franklin Jr Hight Meeting adjourned 05/4/2022 at 7:30 pm.
Minutes respectfully submitted by Krista Olson, President  McDill Lake District.
